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150, ROUTE DE FERNEY 1211 GENEVA 20 o TELEPHONE: (022) 333400 o TELEX:23423 OIKCH o CABLE: OIKOUMENE GENEVA

WORLD COUNCIL OF CHURCHES

PROGRAMME UNIT

EDUCATION AND COMMUNICATION

+ RENEWAL and RENEWAL MOVEMENTS »
GENEVA, 11th January, 1973. (Women's Desk)

The Chairman
Australian Church Women
C/-31 Burrell Street
CLAYFIELD, Queensland
Australia

Dear Madam,

As Miss Brigalia Bam is on study leave in the U.S.A. at present, I am
writing to acknowledge receipt of your gift of Swiss francs 2,113.09 sent
to Geneva through the Commonwealth Trading Bank of Australia. Please
convey to the Australian Church Women our warmest thanks for this gift,
which is much appreciated.

Would it be possible for you to let us know if this is to be allotted
to a specific project, or if it is to be used as Miss Bam decides? We
shall be glad to hear from you in this regard.

With all good wishes,

Yours sincerely,

.

8 [De g2

Ellen Bogle
Administrative Assistant



A USTRALIAN CHURCH WOMEN

(In association with the dustralian Council of Churches,
which is affiliated with the World Council of Churches.)

15 Burns Parade,
CHAPEL HILL,

Brisbane, QULENSLAND,
AUSTRALIA, 4069,

23rd January, 1973.

The Administrative Assistant,

RENEWAL & RENEWAL MOVEMENTS (Women's Desk),
PROGRAMME UNIT - EDUCATION & COHMUNICATION,
WORLD CCUNCIL OF CHURCHES.

Dear Miss Bogle,

Thenk you for your letter of the 1llth January, re the
gift of Swiss francs 2,11%,09 from Australian Church Women
in response to Miss Bam's Appeal during 1972, on behalf of
the women of Bangladesh.

It was felt that we were not sufficiently well-informed
of projects and programmes dealing with aid to the women of
Bangladesh, to nominate a specific project, so that when
Mr, Graeme Jackson wrote in acknowledgmen®t of our gift (2lst
December, 1972) - "I am writing separately to inform Mr. Ami%
about this gift, and will ask him %o let you know to which of
the prdsranmes designed +to help the women of Bangladesh this

« honey has been applied” - we were very ha py with this
arrangement.

hustralian Church Women, we are sure, will be very
intcrested to learn something of the particular project +to
which their gift is allotted - hopefulliy such information
way stimulate further gifts., We shall look forward to
hearing from you in this connection in due course.

YTours sincerely,

(iirs. C. Connell, Secretary)






AUSTRALIAN CHURCH WONEN
{In assostation with the Australtan Council of Churches, which fs affiliated with the World Council of Churches).

15 Burns Parade,
CHAPEL HILL, Brisbane,
QUEENSLARD,

AUSTRALIA, 4060,

15th February, 1973,

Bss A, m'
STUDENT SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE,
CHRISTIAN UNIVERSITY, “SATYA WATJANA®,
INDONESIA,

Dear Miss Hoge,

Furthor to our correspondenco of last yoar (1972) containtng the offor of Hinanctal assistance
Trom Australian Church Women's World Community Day Offering, 1972, to studowts at "Satja Watjana",
1t gives e much ploasure to advise that at the Natfonal Committce Neettng Just concluded n Sydney,
it vas docided that the sus of A$O00 be donated to the "Satya Watjana® Scholarship Fund, this asount
1o be applicd as financlal assistance from A.C.H. to Dew! and Endang Lies Harijant! to onable thea
to complete their Untversity Courses os outlined.

Arrangement was made today with the Commonwealth Bank of Australla to remit to Djokarta
Bank Buzi Daya A$900. Djakarta will require your instruction regarding payment of this amount to
*Satya Watjana®.

We send greetings to yourseif and the studonts with the hope that they will beth enjoy a
suceessful concluston to the!r University studies, and good wishes to "Setya Watjoma® that 1t may
Tong continue *Faithful to the iiordt.

Yours sincorely,

(Mes. C. Connell, Secretary)

AEROGRAHHE



15 Bums ‘
CHAPEL HILL, Bpe, Q1d, 4060,

20th Februswy, 1973,

The Genoral o
AUSTRALIAN COUNCIL OF
SYDREY, NEW SOUTH BALES,

Doar Hr, Engel,

At the recent National Commitiee neoting of Australian Church Wemen held at Deaconess House,
Sydnay, the following were elected meabers of the Yorking Committee located in South Australiase

Office Boarors = President fies. J. Seith, 360 Barion Rd,, Plympton, S.4. 5038,
Vice-President  Mrs, H. Xain, 51 ¥inchester St., St. Petors, S.A, 5060,
. . Dsaconess N, Noreis, Presbyterian Church Uifice, 33 Pirte St.,
Adelaide, S.A. 5000,
Secretary frs. 3. Ackland, 1A Avenve Rd., Highgate, S.A. 5063,
Treasurer h.&lch.ﬂbn“.,iu!niu&., S.A. 5068,
C'es Hembers = Clvnr ¥.K.8. Deaconess £, Simmons, Central Hethodist Hisston, 43 Franklin St.,

 FC NissF. Birbeck, Rattvay 00! % aSstact300s i su0,

Publicity firs, S, Rowlston
Reuslatter Hrs, Capt. 8. Golding
Hrs, E, Parkin

As the Constitution of A.C.%. wos anended at the National Commiitee Heeting, a copy (as amended) is
enclosed for your Council's matificotion In due course. Perhaps you will be good cnough o advise the
secretary, lrs, Acklond, when this has been done,

0n behalf of the retiring forkIng Sonmtttee, may | as Its secretary, express sincere thanks
for your mamy kindly gestures in both proctical assistance and advice during the course of our tyo-
yoar tern in office and in the wounting of the national moetings,  We trust that A.0.W. wil) continue
to enjoy this harmonious and helpful associotion with the Australion Council of Churches,
Dur best wishes for your ovory undortaking,

Sincerely,

LA T ) R



2% Australian Council of Churches

Ea ASSOCIATED WITH THE WORLD COUNCIL OF CHURCHES
T — President: The Rt. Revd. David A. Garnsey, Bishop of Gippsland General Secretary: The Revd. F. G. Engel

THIRD FLOOR, 40la PITT STREET, SYDNEY 2000 ® TELEPHONE: 262901 (STD AREA CODE — 02)
POSTAL ADDRESS: P.O. BOX 111, BRICKFIELD HILL 2000 ® TELEGRAMS: “ECUMENICAL,” SYDNEY
SYONESY, N 8.,

22nd February, 1973.

Mrs. C. Connell,
Secretary:

AUSTRALIAN CHURCH WOMEN,
15, Burns Place,
Chapel Hill,

Brisbane Queensland 4069.

Dear Mrs. Connell,

Re: 26th General Meeting of the Australian Council of Churches.
10th - 14th August, 1973.
Queen's College, University of Melbourne, PARKVILLE. VIC. 3052

l. Consultant

As you are aware the constitution of the Council provides
that "Each State Committee, Division of Work and Commission or Working
Department" has the right to appoint one representative who is not a
staff member to attend the General Meeting with Consultant status.

I would be pleased if you would arrange for your Committee
to appoint a consultant to attend the General Meeting. In selecting
your Consultant may we suggest that you consider the desirability of
your consultant being conversant with your work and at the same time
if at all possible to consider the appointment of a woman or a young
person as your consultant.

Application forms for your staff and consultant to the

General Meeting are enclosed and I would be pleased if you could
arrange for this to be completed and returned as soon as possible.

2. Reporting for the General [leeting

As you are aware the Council now meets every 18 months and

oo



-2 22nd February, 1973.

it is necessary for you to provide reports for the General Meeting of
your Divisions/Committies/Council work during that period. We are
proposing that all Divisions etc. should report on their activities
up until the 31st of March 1973. This report would include your
annual reports for the activities of 1972 and activities in the early
part of 1973 particularly mentioning further plans for 1973 and 1974.

Opportunity will be given at the General Meeting for
Committies to update their reports. In preparing your reports please
give particular attention to future plans which are likely to contribute
to policy planning of the Council at the General Meeting. In order to
produce preliminary documents it will be necessary for your reports
to be in the hands of the National Office as soon after the 3lst March,
as possible.

Your help in providing this material by the due date is the
only way we can ensure publication of the reports and financial state-
ments in time for adequate study prior to the General Meeting.

Should your Division/Committee have specific major issues that
you would wich the General Meeting to consider, would you please com=
municate your request as soon as possible in order for the working
committee to consider agenda items. :

Yours sincerely,

774

David C. Parker,
Administrative Secretary.
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SEHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE UNIVERSITAS
& I.K.I.P. KRISTEN SATYA WACANA
JALAN DIPONIGORO 54 - 58

‘ SALATIGA,
No. 3 71/3.3./1973. : JATENG,
8" March 1973.

irs. C. Connell,

Secretary,

Australian Church Women,

15 Burns Pde,

Chapel Hill,

Brisbane,

Queensland.

justralia 4069,

e

Dear Mrs. Connell,

Thank you very much indeed for your letter of Peb. lSth'vd.th the news
of the A$ 900 gift to the Scholarship Fund for au;}port through their studies of Dewi
and Endang Lies Heriantini. We were ve;'j' thrilled indeed to hear of this and do want
to express our very grateful appreciations In our Scholarship Committee meeting this
last week concern was again expressed over their very genuine need and financial
difficulties so your gift comes as mevery wonderful provision,

We are writing to the Bank Bumi Daya, Jakarta to let them know
tranemiesion details for forwarding the money to us. Ve also hope that Dewi and En
dang will write to you again themselves though the thought of writing alletter in
English is a bit overwhelming to them, Because ofthonntodnmtandrmof
technical material in Indonesian most -t\ﬂontl can read at least some Fnglish-albeit
rather slowly and painstakingly with mcll reference to a dictionary, but active
conversation and correspendence in English tends to be a different mathew !

Angela Hope is now on leave and undertaking further studies in
guidance and counselling in America. So I have taken over the English language
correspondence for the Committee for this year. I am also from Australia (Adelaide
ﬁw,dmmlytmmw“&%wh in the Theological Faculty
here, . : :

With many thanks again for your interest and very practical involvement,




ro

Scholarship Committee

Satya Wacana Christian
University and Teachers College
J1. Uiponegoro 54 - 58,
valatiga, Jateng,

INDONESIA.

6th Juni 1973.

Mrs, C. Connell,
Secfetary,

Australian Church Women,
15 Burns Pde.

Chapel Hill

Queensland 4069
AUSTRALIA.

Dear Mrs, Connell,

Enclosed are promised " thank you * letters from
Dewi and Endang.
They and we truky appreciate all your kindness and help without
which they would not have been able to continue their studies.

Thank you all very much again.

- Secretary II -
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" la Avenue Rd.,
- HLGHGATE. S.A. 5063,
3rd. April, 1973.

The General Secretary,
Australian Council of Churches,
Syiney.

Dear Mr. Tngel,

I wish to inform you that the VWorking Committee of the
Australian Church Women is now situated in Adelaide snd as secretary
of that committee I would appreciate all corresponience t0 be
forwarded to the ebove address - thank you.

I write also to seek the permiz=ion of the Australien
Council of Churches for the Australain Church Women to hold the next
National Committee Meeting in Adelaime. The venue sni dates chozen
are as follows: :
I

Lincoln College, Brougham Pldace North Adelaide.
February, Tuesday 12th -« Friday 15th, 1974.

Could you plea se contact me at your eariiest should
these dates be unsuitable and clash with meetings planned by the
Australian Council of Churches.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. D.E. Ackland.
tecrstary, Working Committee

Lo i



1la Avenue Rd,
HIGLGATE. S.A, 5063.

3rd. April, 1973.

Mr., D.C. Parker,
Admintstrative Secrstary,

Australian Council of Churches,
SYLNEY

Dear Mr. Parker,

Thank you for your letter of 22nd. February (addressed to
Mrs, C. Connell) and application form in reference to the 26th Genersl
Meeting of the Australian Council of Churches 10th - 1.th August, '73.

Regarding 1 Consultant mmy I quote in part from the
National Committee Meeting Minutes page 10, re Appointments:

(a) Two Representatives from A,C.VW. to the Committee on Co-Operation -
Mrs, M, MacNeil and Mrs. Fran Dovwnes.

(b) Two Consultants from A,C.W. to the General Meeting of the
Australian Council of Churches General Meeting to be held in
Melbourne during August, 1973. :

Following discussion, it was resolved

"That the President and one other Member of the Working Committee
be Consultants from A,C.W. to the A/C.C. General Meeting, August,
1973, in Melbourne."

(c) One Representative from A.C.W. to the A.C.C. Commission on Faith
and Order - Mrs. Margaret Ralph.

The appointments made at the first meeting of the South
Aystralian Working Committee are Mrz. A.C. Smith, President and
Deaconess N, Norris, Vice-President.

In the past we have sent two Consultants to the General
Meeting, one being the President of A.C,W. and the other the President
of the State Womens-Inter-Church~Council in which the General Meeting
has been held,

According to your letter it would appear that we are
entitled to send only one Consultant, is this correct? If we are
able to send two Consultants, as per our Minutes, would you please



_—r 3rd. April, 1973.

forward one other application form which I will forward onto Deaconeszs
Norris.

Enclosed please Tind the Report and Financial Statement
of the Australian Church Women, both of which were presented at the
recent National Committee Meeting held in Syiney in Februsary.

The Working Committee of A,C.W. is now located in
South Australia for a two year period and as cecretary I would
appreciate all correspondence being sent to the above addiress .
Should you require the names and addresses of all the members of the
Working Committee, please let me know and I will forward them to
you.

As this committee has just taken over from Queensland
the year's programme is still belbg planned, although committee members
have assumed responsibility for the Winifred Kiek Scholarship, Seribal
Pens, Correspondence with United Groups, Fellowship of the Least Coin
World Community and Fellowship Days nrogrammes and Publicity and
News Letters. Consideration is being given to the National Committee
Meeting scheduled for Februzry 197, to be held in Adelside. The President
will be in a position at the General Meeting to bring the members up to
date with details.

Trusting the above meets your requitements as set out
in your letter. :

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. D.E. Ackland.
Seeretary, Working Committee

C.W,;



bl Australian ounctr 0 urcnes
M
ﬁa ASSOCIATED WITH THE WORLD COUNCIL OF CHURCHES
T President: The Rt. Revd. David A. Garnsey, Bishop of Gippsland General Secretary: The Revd. F. G. Engel

THIRD FLOOR, 40la PITT STREET, SYDNEY 2000 ® TELEPHONE: 262901 (STD AREA CODE — 02)
POSTAL ADDRESS: P.O. BOX 111, BRICKFIELD HILL 2000 ® TELEGRAMS: “ECUMENICAL,” SYDNEY

Mrs. D. E. Ackland,

Secretary, Working Committee,

AUSTRALTAN CHURCH WOMEN,

la, Avenue Road,

HIGHGATE/ S. A. 19th April 1973

Dear Mrs. Ackland,

Thank you for your letter of April 3rd concerning A.C.W. matters.
We have noted the items. Please find enclosed, additional form
for application for the 26th General Meeting of the A.C.C. We
will be delighted to have Deaconess Norris at the meeting with
Mrs. Smith,

With every best wish for your term as Secretary of A.C.W.

Yours sincer%}»ﬁ

i

David C. Parker
Administrative Secretary.

enc



= lov st mas /'/(aﬁ_
, 20. 73,

-«

LO(CW %ca,wl
d&a/ o /w loves of
a /éonwa,c ,/wo‘/& Ao e CLBse endd,
Ko " Ao ntes,
///\.m a/J/éaaa/(oé
i w¢4’~a; /04\/ L Ol /ééewa ,-dcce/;/'
Moy enccee Aa  fy A
e Bod il s D sl tvad o
uceedS N foee ot e pr
e 0/05/»@.‘;) LT Bk igl,v“w-.e;;

e@-vaL"’\—( OC ¢ e L e VO T //-C(/(' e, %
77:’ :W;J O T /h,o,/ f@éc Aacte 7/'\//70 //<¢, o
Ol 1. o~ce Aga . S ol Yau”

f/\aiz & ,&vv\_v/" Lie [oo //bw/ /Qﬁw
jpuns s Be ek i A LU i e
/o.. J e a/wa?/f i . T ol
/Qwv {O?f ol s , A //o.»\,} . av
SO~ a2l l Pabe ais L g A B !
/(;uao,é— ’q/ e a«%"' A Peae ey
S o Lepe Yoeo it fo bl Ao
,p/ﬁ.‘v /M—i}&?/waf\.ﬂ © ,/L¢,Z/) .
-4 75 e Mo LA Ilhc Eo~fien e



2.

el '7/! > COmmn IEC vl e
SO Lws  fou arved 2f o S e
ttornns  alle Lo Con iminnilol e
wjava/c((}z af/é ’éaw/éu.‘,.zf’o Lo .
ble  soputet Meeol  As ./hon..«tna'/ €
,/pu /)47(4-4/? %JJ G }LO«.«/.) Lo rom e e
F P ) Al Koo rencl H€.17. 2.y .—ﬁc.
AGoe 7, Ui Lor  stegfontcat.
_Mese Fuo tisonie s Lot [ Lore Lo
'Mh.éé A OnrCy il ilncd il

fa,céf: /\/) QLo J (WSt = wo dLa
& JOv mv BotutcTioald”
oo - 1.4 Lond L issbi
,%Lé,a/?a./ ¢ )
i il Sl B, Tt
Paline T J
Lo ot e/ Mo Mmave e
s e Coclor A apforoarle o
s B s B i

s Mvva/b /Q/ Wi  Boreullst . 7/ee/( P o
AN el L/“(/ e/ /A-JM‘/C {&»{ ; ﬁ&/éa i



7 | 3
s e it it il il an ~o
bt b &a;/ St ACQA vt cl
b /u,ég ae sioudate  Momagel  Fon.
Sl A */4474 Aot £V\o~¢;v/\/ /now£y
gl a@ pdal e _feek ol Hane
il e gl s il
/)'u/aa-uéc /é Ma.f %Wwé;ﬁ/ Teced o
wﬁ.?Z) Ak A Froe/ g o.,/ouh_%/J
Aot i s datSialils il /é—u_/.u/u.a(.
Ve Gt o waZio .
iy Lo S il Lo Aate
Ll 5 Tokdlicee e mussilit) —ctrmgiy
;\» W/)J o Mt.‘—va{«—;d/‘;/ % 09«.,-(,: e
5600 s etlleol fou Duels Os x,aw%u..g;
M Lt pl conlk Ao oty Holack -y
fllen v o @i fears ol <t R Aeore
L pllaglta B EGhsre . //1,.76 Pecaceze
y Lack ‘?/ .Z( i S
_ Fri’ Sond  Cod Aalfo
]/J/ ﬁ-./ it ’,,,./@.m e T el o3
/;zca Ao sall 7/&/4»%/*/.9:/4
b Lot Ao g0
(ot



la Avenue ROQ&..
HIGHGATE, Se.As 5063,

1st, June, 1973.

Rev. !'s ingel,
General Secretary, A.C.C.
SYDEEY.

Dear !y, ngel, "
HATICHAL COMMITTEE MEETINGS of AlCeW

I have been instructed to write seeking permission for
liss Jean Skuse to be the Guest Speaker at the Opening Meeting of the
National Meetings to be held in Adelaide from Tuesday 12th = Friday 15th.
Febrmary, 1974. The theme being “THE KINGUOHM IS YOURS"., lMiss Skuse
will he asked to speak or lead discussion groups during one other night
session of the Conference. ler personsl gontribution as a member will,
of ecourse, be invaluable. Could you please inform me at your earliest
if Miss Skuse will be available, so that I can contac! her and offer
an offieial invitation.

A drait copy of the programme will be presented by the
subecommittee t0 members atthe next Working committee meeting in June.
When the programme has been processed a& copy for approval and informes
tion will be forwarded to you.

It would be appreciated if the names of the three other
delegates to the Hational Committee Meetings from the Austrlalan Council
of Churches eould bve forwarded to me ai your eonvenience. lominationsforms
will be distributed later.

Your advice on these matters will be appreciated.
Yours sineerely,
Mrs, Ds H. Ackland.

Secretary, Working Committee.
A CoW,o
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£ Australian Council of Churches
ASSOCIATED WITH THE WORLD COUNCIL OF CHURCHES
T — President: The Rt. Revd. David A. Garnsey, Bishop of Gippsland General Secretary: The Revd. F. G. Engel

THIRD FLOOR, 40la PITT STREET, SYDNEY 2000 ® TELEPHONE: 262901 (STD AREA CODE — 02)
POSTAL ADDRESS: P.O. BOX 111, BRICKFIELD HILL 2000 ® TELEGRAMS: “ECUMENICAL,” SYDNEY

June 5, 1973

Mrs. D.E. Ackland

Secretary, Working Committee, A.C.U.
Australian Church Women

la Avenue Road

HIGHGATE, 5063

Dear Mrs. Ackland

Thank you for your letter of June 1, addressed to Mr. Engel
concerning the National Committee Meetings of the A.C.W.

Regarding your advice of your intention to invite Miss Jean Skuse
to be the guest speaker at your opening meeting, as Miss Skuse is
employed by the N.S.W. State Committee of the A.C.C. and not by the
National 0Office, may I suggest that you issue an invitation to

Miss Skuse and she will discuss the invitation with her Executive
Committee.

We shall advise you once we have names for the A.C.C. representatives
at your National Committee Meeting.

Yours sincerely

74

D.C. Parker
Administrative Secretary



la Avenue Read.,
HIGHGATE. Sehe 5063

13th June, 1973.

Miss. J. Ckuse,

Council of Churches N,.S5,%,
P.0O, Box 111,

FRLCKPIBLD BILL,

Dear Miss Skuss,

At the last Working Committes Meeting I was instructed to write
requesting permission for you to attend the National Comnittee Meetings in Adelaide
next February. In the reply received it was suggested that I contact you direct

-re the metter. I am therefore writing to extend to you a warm invitation to be
the Guest Speaker at the Upening Session of the Conference on Tuesday 12th February
1974. The *heme being ™PHE KINDDOM (S YOURS",

Progranue plans are in the hands of the sub—-comnittee and Deaconess
Nora Norris is the Convenor. ‘The comuittee would be most gratedul if alsc you
would consider speating or leading a discussion group one other evening session,
The sub~comnittee is still working on the programme and it was suggested that you
eontact Deaconess Norris direct regarding your decision = thank yo u. tHer addiress
is o/= Preshyterian Church 0ffice, Toworth Building, 33 Pirie S5t, Adelaide. 5000,

With warm greetings and best wishes,

Yours sincerely,

Wra. Ds BE. Ackland,
Secretary, Torking Committee
AnCoﬂ-
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| Australian Council of C/zz‘;;:}zes’ N.§S.W. State Council

President: P.0. BOX 111 THIRD FLOOR
REV. F. L. CUTTRISS BRICKFIELD HILL 2000 401A PITT STREET, SYDNEY
TELEPHONE: 26-2901

Executive Secretary:
MISS JEAN SKUSE

26th June, 1973

Deaconess Norris,
Presbyterian Church Office,
Epworth Building,

33 Pirie Street, :
ADELAIDE, S.A. 5000

Dear Deaconess Norris,

I have received an invitation from Mrs. Olive Ackland to
be the Guest Speaker at the Opening Session of the Australian
Church Women's National Committee meetings on 12th February, 1974
and also to participate on one other evening.

I am writing now to advise that I have much pleasure in
accepting the invitation and look forward to being in Adelaide
again.

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely,

Jean Skuse
Executive Secretary
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| Australian Council of C/zz‘;;:}zes’ N.§S.W. State Council

President: P.0. BOX 111 THIRD FLOOR
REV. F. L. CUTTRISS BRICKFIELD HILL 2000 401A PITT STREET, SYDNEY
TELEPHONE: 26-2901

Executive Secretary:
MISS JEAN SKUSE

26th June, 1973

Deaconess Norris,
Presbyterian Church Office,
Epworth Building,

33 Pirie Street, :
ADELAIDE, S.A. 5000

Dear Deaconess Norris,

I have received an invitation from Mrs. Olive Ackland to
be the Guest Speaker at the Opening Session of the Australian
Church Women's National Committee meetings on 12th February, 1974
and also to participate on one other evening.

I am writing now to advise that I have much pleasure in
accepting the invitation and look forward to being in Adelaide
again.

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely,

Jean Skuse
Executive Secretary




oum
il e
o L.o

Australian Council of Churches’ N.S.W. State Council

President: P.O. BOX 111 THIRD FLOOR
REV. F. L. CUTTRISS BRICKFIELD HILL 2000 401A PITT STREET, SYDNEY

TELEPHONE: 26-2901
Executive Secretary:

MISS JEAN SKUSE
29th June, 1973

Mrs. D. E Ackland
Secretary,

Working Committee
Australian Church Women,
la Avenue Road
HIGHGATE. S.A. 5063

Dear Qlive,
Thank you for your note and the minutes.

About the women you mentioned for the South East Asian
Conference, I don't know Winnie Callen. I know Faith Bandler
personally and well but would advise against nominating her. There
is no doubt about her ability to contribute to the Conference but
my main reason for suggesting a "re-think" would be that she has
no future leadership role with Aboriginal people. She was the
National Secretary for the Federal Council of Aboriginal and Torres
Strait Islanders but was in April this year voted out of her
position by the F,C.A.A.T.S.I. Conference in Brisbane. This was the
outcome of her declining influence for some time. I may have left
this too long to write to you but I would think Rev. B. Clarke or
Rev. Gordon Symonds from the United Church in Darwin should be able
to nominate someone. I should add that Faith has no Church affiliation.

I wish I could help about the funds for Kalpana to go to
New Zealand but it is not easy to find money for this kind of thing.

Thank you for the letter inviting me to go to Adelaide for
the W C. meetings. I am enclosing a copy of my acceptance which I
sent to Deaconess Norris. Your letter to Frank Engel arrived when he
was overseas, hence the reply from David Parker. I believe the A.C.C.
representatives will be decided at the General Meeting in Melbourne in
August.

With best wishes and regards to the family.
Yours sincerely,
B

ean Skuse
Executive Secretary
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la Avenue Road.,
HIGHGATE, S.h. 5063,

23rd. July, 1973.

The General Secretary,
Australisn Council of Churches,
SYDNEY.

Dear lMr, Fngel,

At today's Working Committee Neeting of Australian Church Women
members expressed concern at the lack of information and adiice between
Australian Council of Churches and the present Working Commitiee. We are
anxious tu rectify this, as it is important that we pass on relevant material
and information, if we are to promote snd encourage the women of Australia
to appreciate and participate in activities arranged by Australian Couneil of
Churches.

It was brought to our notice that we are not receiving the
publicasion 'n Unity®, we would be pleased to receive copies and I would
appreciate your advice on how it can be obtained, Should you require
details or information relating to the work of A.C.¥. I would be happy to
supply sams, for inclusion in the publication.

Also another point raised was the Commission on Christian

Education of A.C.C. conference to be ha d in Melbourne from 23rd 29th
November of this year, the theme being "Family today and tomorrow®.

Most of the committee were unaware of this forthcoming conference and
it was suggested that I ask for full particulars to be forwarded at
your convenience, This issue is vital %o the women of all States and
they can be encouraged to find ocut what is happening in their State if
they are given the information through the newsletter, Women at Vork,

1 look forward to hearing irom you in the near future.
Yours sincerely,

¥rs, D. B..Ackland,
Secretvary, Working Committee
ACC.HC
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Australian Council of Churches

[y}
ﬁa ASSOCIATED WITH THE WORLD COUNCIL OF CHURCHES
T — President: The Rt. Revd. David A. Garnsey, Bishop of Gippsland General Secretary: The Revd. F. G. Engel
FGE/OC THIRD FLOOR, 40la PITT STREET, SYDNEY 2000 ® TELEPHONE: 262901 (STD AREA CODE — 02)

POSTAL ADDRESS: P.0. BOX 111, BRICKFIELD HILL 2000 @ TELEGRAMS: “ECUMENICAL,” SYDNEY
10th September 1973,

Mrs. D.E. Ackland,
1a A" enue Road,
HIGHEATE, S.A. 5063

Dear Mrs. Ackland,

I am replying to your letter of last July in which you raised the matter
of lack of communication between the A.C.C. and A.C.W. I did not reply
at the time because when I received it it was quite close to our Council
meeting and it seemed better to discuss it with the A,C,W, delegates
there. You will have heard that we did this. I hope that conversation
and their participation in the meeting will have brought about the desired
result of better understanding and information. We have arranged for
your Committee to receive a copy of "In Unity".

I should point out that all the planning and information for the Conference
on the "Family Today and Tomorrow" is carried out by the Commission on
Christian Education, which is located in Melbourne. I understand that Dr.
Wright has now provided you with information about that Conference.

As requested by your delegates to the Council Meeting, I have written to the
Rev. Lloyd Phillips, who is Secretary of our Committee on the Co-operation of
Men and Women, to enguire about the $135.00 which you are seeking for the
Winifred Kiek Scholarship Fund.

I notice.that A.C.W. appoints two members to the Committee on Co-operation

of Men and Women. By some oversight, this Committee was not reappointed at
our Council meeting, so I have raised the matter with Mr. Phillips. Your
two representatives have been Mrs. A.W. Burton and Mrs. F. Ashton. It is
some time now since Mrs. Ashton died, and_I wonder whether you have appointed
anyone in her place. The Committee is ‘Blltted in Melbourne, so it would
be necessary to appoint two people there. I shall be glad if you will let
me know in due course and we will get the new membership of the Committee
appointed by our Executive.

With all good wishes,
Yours sincerely,

‘<i2%¢~4a}éé;vifu(
Frank G. Engel (Rev.)

CGeneral Secretary.



la Avenue Road.,
HIGHGATE, S.A., 5063,

20th Spetember, 1973,

Rev, ¥o G, Engel,
The General Secretary,
Australian Council of Churches,

SYDNEY o

Deaxr ir, Engel,

Thank you for the information contained in your letter of the 10th
inst, I have since received several copies from Dr, Wright re the Conference in
Melbourne in Novembbr on the theme "Family Today and Tomorrow",

Y¥rs, E,A, Bache, treasurer of A,C.,%W, received earlier this week a
chegque for #184,68 from the Committee on the Co-Operation of ien and Women for the
Winifred Kiek Scholarship Fund,

To your query re the appointment of two members of A.C,W, to the
Committee on the Co-Operation of Men and Vomen, I wish to advise that at the last
National Committee lieeting Hesdames s Haclliel and F, Downes were appointed our
representatives, (see N,C.M, Jinutes page 10) I do apologise for not informing
you of same and I have made a note for next year, The addresses of the women ares

Mrs. A, Re MacNeil 1/23 Barnsbury Rd, Balwyn, Vic. 3103,
lirse He As Dowmes 1 Sherwood Road., lit. Waverley, Vic. 3149,
At a recent committee meeting I was instructed to write seeking the

followingninformation and I trust you will be able to help me with these queries,

Who organised the launching of the Christmas Bowl Appeal?

Does each State act independantly or is direction given to them through A,C.Ce?

Is there an order of service ppepared and distributed to eachnState?

At what stage are the States notified of the project for the appeal?

It would be appreciated if these together with any other relevant
~ information can be answered and forwarded to me at your earliest, thankmyou.

Yours sincerely,

Vrse Do E, Ackland,
Secretary, VWorking Committee
AeCavle
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m ASSOCIATED WITH THE WORLD COUNCIL OF CHURCHES
e President: The Rt. Revd. David A. Garnsey, Bishop of Gippsland General Secretary: The Revd. F. G. Engel
THIRD FLOOR, 40la PITT STREET, SYDNEY 2000 ® TELEPHONE: 262901 (STD AREA CODE — 02)
Dcp/ oc POSTAL ADDRESS: P.O. BOX 111, BRICKFIELD HILL 2000 ® TELEGRAMS: “ECUMENICAL,” SYDNEY

5th October 1973.

Mrs. D.E. Ackland,

Secretary, Working Committee, A.C.W.,
1a Avenue, Road,

HIGHGATE, S.A. 5063

Dear Mrs. Ackland,

Thank you for your letter of 20th September addressed to
Mr. Engel. Mr. Engel at present is overseas and shall
attend to your letter on his return.

In the meantime, I have forwarded your questions concerning

the Christmas Bowl Appeal to the Rev. E.H. Arblaster, Secretary
of the Division on World Christian Action, and he shall be in
touch with you.

Yours sincerely,

David C. Parker
Administrative Secretary




COPY The United Church
in Papua, New Guinea and the Solomon Islandg,

DEPARTKENT OF CHRISTIAN EDUCATION.
P.0. BOX 90, RABUAL, T.P.N.G.

DIRI'CTOR: REV. W. TO KILALA  ThL.

October, 1973.

Dear Friends,

It is some time since we have been in touch with you, but
I believe you have in the past had an interest in Malmaluan Training
Centre, Rabual. The Centre is one of the training institutions of the
United Church in Papua New Guinea and the Solomon Islands.

Malmaluan changes as the situation in Melanesia changes,
but our aim remains the same: to train men, women and young people to be
effective Christian leaders in Papua, New Guinea, the Solomon Islands and the
Pacific.

The two year Christian Education course continues, training
young people to work in village and urban situations. We are currently
conducting the last residential three month lay training course for
village men and women. In future most lay training will be conducted within
Regions with the assistance of Dept. of Christian Education staff. In this
way we expect to involve a large number of people and to relate training
more effectively to specific local situations.

Next July we are looking forward to welcoming new staff who
will lead a series of specialist Christian Education courses initiated by
the Pacific Council of Churches. Candidates for these courses will be
mature and experienced Christian educationists from the whole of the
Pacific. The éourses will use the facilities at present serving the
residential lay training groups.

At present there are far more suitably qualified young
people applying to train at Malmmluan than the United Church is able to
finance, although we have emough room for them. We find it very hard to
have to refuse them simply on financial grounds; the Church thereby loses
some potentially valuable leaders.

We are making every effort to find funds for our training
schemes from within Papua New Guinea and the Solomon Islands, particularly
from the local circuit level where Malmaluan graduates serve, At the same
time we still value and need the support of overseas friends.

I am enclosing copies of the Malmaluan brochure for your
interest, and we hope that some friends will be in a position to express
their interest through a financial gift. We will send photos of the student
supported to overseas friends and encourzge the student to keep up personal
correppondence with them. Please let me know if you can make use of
more leaflets.

With Christian greetings,
Yours sincerely,

(sgd.) Alen Leadley

Princival



la Avenue Road.,
HIGHGATE, S.A. 5083,

19th September, 1973,
Mrs, M. Wyllie,
Archivist, A.C. ¥,

17 Welona Ave,,
GREENWICH,

Dear lrs, Wyllie,

I am writing on behalf of the Working Committee of A.C.W., which
is now located in S.A, and I trust that you will be able to assist with answers
to queries relating to World Community Day. We would aprreciate information
regarding the following, thank you,

Did Vorld Community Day originate in America and if so in what year?

When did A.C,W, first introduce World Community Day in Australia?

Has A.C.V, always used the same theme as Church Women United in the same year?
How many countries throughout the world use the same theme and order of service?
Is there a reason why World Community Day is held on United Nations Day?

Are you able to tell me why the Fellowshipmof the Least Coin is received and
dedicated on World Community Day?

It would also be apprecgited if any relevant material in the
files could be forwarded to me with the answers to these queries, thank you,

Trusting to hear from you at your eariiest,
Yours sincerely,
Jirs, Do E, Ackland,

Secretary, A.C.V,
Working Committee,
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la Avenue Roade,
HEGHGATE., S.A. 5063,

4th November, 1973.

Mrs. M. Wyllie,
Archiviet, ACeWe
17 Welona Ave.,
GREENWICH

Dear Mrs, Wyllie,
Just a brief note to acknowledge with thenks your letter and comnents
re the World Commumnity Day queries as per my letter of the 19th September,

The snswers have been most helpful but we would appreciate any further
information that may be filed, Also I have been instructed to ask if you can let me
have, before the next Vorking Committee meeting on the 26th inst. if at all possible,
as much information as you can find about the Winifred Kiek Scholarship Pund, e know
that women were invited to meke use of the scholarship from 1964 and we know quite
a bit about the Rev, Xiek but would like to know why Rev, ¥iek's name was chosen ete,
ve will be grateful for any information - thank you.

with greetings and best wishes,

Yours sincerely,

¥rs. De E. Ackland,

Secretary, VWorking Committee.
AL W,



1 e Road.
“mx .~ 983,

3/3/73.

Miss. J. Christis,
*Brigade House"
Sydney. ‘

Dear Miss Christie :

= f wish to acknowledge receipt of your letter amd
ication Form for F.L.C. dated 9th Februery, for Grant on

behlaf of the Girls’ Brigade towards a Training Officer for P.N.G.

2 It was sugg:::d at the recent National Committee
lootus and I quote from the tes page 8: *'it was decided that
the A.V.W. Secretary write to the headquarters office of each of

the projects being submitted asking that they forward an application
to F,L.C. International for assistance, on their own behalf, which
A,C.W. would support and sponsor'.

If you have already sent am application to F.L.C.
International please ignore this letter, if not will you please
forward a further application and particulard to Mrs. Shanti Solomon,
¢/~ St. Stephens Home, . Rajpur Rd, Delhi. 110006, Thank you.

Yours sincerely,

la Avenue Road.,
Highgate. 5063.
3/3/73.

Miss. :.Aom.
33 Amherst St,

Dear Miss. Loomen
i wish to ackmowledge receipt of your letter amd
lication Form to Miss. Birbeck, dated 16th February, regarding
a t for the Gordon Barclay Vietmam Fund from the Fellowship of
the Least Coin Funds. :

It was sted at the recemt National Committee
of the Australian h Women that I write to the headquarte
ers office of each of the projects being submitted asking that they
forward an- :gluuﬂou to the F.L.C. Intemational for assistanee, On
2:&: om b f, which the Austrelien Clurch Women would support
sponsor.

If you have already sent an application and particu-
lars to the F.L.C. International, please ignore this letter, if not,
‘will you: please forward same to Mrs. Shamti Solomon, ¢/~ St. Stephens
-House, . Rajpur R4, Delhi. 110006. Thenk ggu.

Yours sineerely,

Mrs. D, B. Ackland.
Hon. Sec. A. C. W.



“brigade house” 374 kent street, sydney 2000. . 29.2729

% . 12/3/73.

Mrs. D. Auckland, :
Secretary,'

Australian chu'ch Women, - ..

1A Avenue Rd.,

HIGHGATE.

neunrsmckunq

I have received, recently, the minutes of the National
Committee meetings held in Sydney, during February 1973.

'mere:are several matters to which I wish to refer.

a) Page 8 Minutes under, Fellowship of 'rhe Least Coin
Grants - to be requested.
I refer to No. 5 as worded this su{:emnt is incorrect.
P
The request was for salary $2,500 (Australian$) to be

o Aalony O ¥ paid tolan Indigenous Training Officer for full time

work with Girls' Brigade in Papua - New Guinea. f

Although these are the same words they were incorrectly
arranged - we will not be using the salary to train
a_person but rather that she may work to train others.

I would be pleased if this matter could be correctly
. minuted.

May I also point out that the amounts requested were
Australian Dollars as much discussion was shared over
the exchange rates etc.

b) A request was made for me to supply, when available,
the information we have on former Winifred Kiek
Scholarship - ‘'holder, Miss Jacki Kini.

=3 W"’J ”}r We now know, Jackie has arrived, on very short notice,

UM and is living in Canberra, with Mrs. Maher, 11 Marawa
\,)aJL‘ .~ 'Place, ARANDA, 2614. .A.C.T.

/’ Jackie's study time till be at the Canberra College of

Advanced Education, where she is doing additional
training. The course is for Teachers College lecturers.

Mrs. D. Auckland. (2) 12/3/73.

c) World Community Day 1974. I will be pleased to
receive as soon as possible the Theme for World
Community Day, 1974, to enable my people to
prepare the service as requested.

With every Good wish,

Yours sinee:ely,

an Chrht:l.o,



la Avenue Read.,
HIGHGATE, S.A. 5063,

9th April, 1973.

Miss, J, Christie,
0.."1 Seoretary,
Gilrs Brigade,
SYDNEY,

Dear !iss, Christie,

Thank you for your letter of the 12th Marech relating to
NeCuly Minutes, page 8, present adiress of Miss Jacki Kini and 1974 World
Community Day theme.

. Regarding the wording of the Minutes page 8 under
Fellowship 6f the Least Coin Grants, this was discussed and the suggested
alteration has been included in the 2nd April Verking Committee Minutes
page 2, for general information. The actual correstion will not take
place until the next National Committee Meeting in February, 1974. It
will then be necessary for a member of the Girls' Biigade to bring this
matter forward at the appropriate time.

, The present address of Miss Jacki Kini has been
noted andthe information relating to her will be included in the mnext
‘Women at Work'

I am still awaiting a reply from Church Women United
regarding their 1974 Themes and as soon as they ocome to hand I will
eontact you with details,

Thank you for your good wishes.
Yours in His servioce,

Mrs. D.E. Ackland,

Secpetary, Working Committee.
A.C.¥,

la Avenue Road, ,
HIGHGATE, Se.As 5063,

21st. Jm. 1’1’0



the girls’ brigade

9 albion place, sydney, 2000 : 61-4364

3rd July 1973

Mrs Olive Ackland
Secretary 3
Augtralian Church Women
1a Avenue Road

HIGHGATE., S.A. 5063.

Dear Olive,

Thank you for your letter of 21st June. I am so glad you have received
- the information we were waiting on. Needless to say we are staggered at the
title - "Discover the Aspiring Majority". We will endeavour to think more
highly of it, however we would appreciate any information further to that
which you have sent which will help us..

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely,

Lrodia
.?a‘::’hnstie - 63

General Secretary

6th July, 1973.

Miss. J. Christie,
The Girls' Brigade,
SIDEEY.

Dear Miss. Christie, ‘
I memtioned in one of my letters that I would let you know the outcome
of the A.C.W.C. Working Committee's decision regarding the Gitls' Brigade application for
F.L.C. Grant. Mrs. Bailey was unable to meet with us at the last Working Committee meeting
and after a 'phone call the following was disclosed. Your application was mot presented in
June but will be discussed in Septemeber of this year. You will be notified in due oourse
7f their decision. s
~— I wish also to acknowledge receipt of your letter 3rd. inst. received
yesterday, re the theme for '74 World Comminity Day service. After the C.W.U. letter was
read and discussed, several members questioned the title and the suitability of the theme.
It was agreed that A.C.VW. is trying to ppomote co-operation between men and women within
the Church and the community. (see Constitution AINS) It was felt that this particular
theme was prombting the position of women and as this particular meeting is combined with
men (in S.A. at least) at night, the questioned raised was 'is this the right subject for
sucl an ocoasion'. The subject as such could be used to advantage within the smaller house,
study and fellowship groups and could present a challenge to the women participating.
After receiving your letter it would eeem that you too are concerned and staggered at this
theme. The Minutes of N.C.M. page 8 don't stipulate that this theme must be msed, so we
will leave it to your discretion whether it is used or not. I was instructed to write to
you stating our views and I was pleased to hear from you questioning same. I intend writ-
ing to C.W.U. today if possible and I will ask for any other information relating to the
theme. If and when further information is to hand I will contact yourimmediately.

With thanks and best wishes.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. D.B.Ackland.
Secretary, Working Committee.
A.C.¥.
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la Avenue hHoad.,
IIGHGATE, SeAe 5063

6th June, 1973.

Mrs. He A. Downes,
1 Sherwood 8d.,
WAVERLEY o

Dear Mrs. Dowes,

I have been instructed to contact all Federal Denominational
ixecutives secking assistance for the Winifred Kiek Scholarship Fund. (see
Minutes, liay 25th, page 2) The following is for your information and consid-
eration.

SPECIAL FINANCIAL AID

After Deasoness Simmons had presented the Winifred Kiek Schelarship
report, it was evident that further funds would be needed %o enable Kalpana 4o com=
plete her course and future visits within Austridlia and the proposed visit to New
7ealand., It wes recommended thet 2ll bodies be asked to consider giving a 'special
Aqnation' to assist funds, It was alse sugzeeted that delegates be asked to make

As sppeal widely known, so that, wheres possible, personal as well ag group dons~
tions can be made. All donations are to be forwarded to the Treasurer, Mrs, H. A.
Bachey 10 Currs R4, Xensington Parks S.4. 5068, by the end of July.

It is envisaged that an extra $600 will be required if Kalpana is to
visit New Zealand, The Van ieer Froject under which Kalpana is studying, has progress-
ed farther amonzst Maori people and it would be more beneficial for a visit to New
Zealand, rather than Darwin, especially before leaving for home.

No other scholar has visited another country whilst studying in
Australia, but ki, Gray (Sydney University) whe is supervising Kalpana's course,
has sirongly recommended the proposed visit. He feels that Ralpeno and in future
her people, will be the richer for this experience.

-1 fully realise that this is not giving a great doal of time for
publicity, but it would be eppreciated if this matter could be treated as urgent.

e are anxious to receive auny comments you may wish o make, &8 your
support with this venture will determine any future planning for Zalpana « thank you.

Yhen it is convenient, I would spprocizte the nemes and uddresses of
all the members of rour Federal Executive, for future reference = thank you.

With warm greetings and best wishes.

Yours in liis service,

Mrs. Ds Eo Acxland,
Sec, forking Comaittee, A.Ceile



Church Women's Ecumenical Groups

Australian Church Women

; 7. Dennis, President

Mrs. C. Connell, Secretary
both these women at:

i% Burns Parade, CHAPEL HILL

Brisbane, Queensland

Australia 4069

Mrs,

Women's Inter-church Council of Canada
Mrs. L. Avanell (Aubrey G.) Tuttle
President

102 Colin Avenue

Toronto 7, Ontario, Canada

Mrs. Doreen Place, Executive

Women's Inter-church Council of Canada
40 St, Calire Ayenue E

Toronto 7, Ontario, Canada

Asian Church Women's Conference

Mrs. Shanti Solomon, Executive Secretary
c/o St. Stephen's Home

4 Rajpur Road

Delhi-~110006

India

Union Nacional Interdenominacional de
Sociedades Femeniles Cristianas

Sra. Guadalupe S, de Qrtega, President
Avenue de las Nueces No. 121

Mexico 16, D.F.

Union de Mujeres Evangelicas de Chile
Sra. Ana Zottele de Araya, President
Casilla 3911

Santiago; Chile

Liga Argentina de Mujeres Eyangelicas
Mrs. Gloria Morris, President

Av. Callao 449, Piso 11 'D"

Buenos Aires, Argentina

Church Women United of Trinidad and Tob:,
Mrs. Joyce Matadeen, President

Ibis Boulevard

Palmiste

Trinidad, West Indies

Miss K. Joy Vickery, Corresponding Secretar:

4 La Pique Road
San Fernando
Trinidad, West Indies

Guyana Church Women United
Mrs. Una Matthews, President
Mission Chapel Manse

Chapel Street

New Amsterdam, Berbice, Guyana

Women's Committee of the National

Christian Council of Japan

Mrs. Michiko Okuda, Chairman

4~30~8 Kaminoge

Setagaya~-ku

Tokyo, Japan :

Women's Committee of the National Council
of Churches in New Zealand

Mrs, Eileen Sheard, Executive

P,0. Box 297

Christchurch, New Zealand




la Avenue Hoad.,
HIGHGAME. S.A. 5063,

1st., June, 1973.

PeOs Dox 2y
APPLECROSS

Dear liss vVacker,

It gives me grest pleasure to write to you and offer the
very sincere congratulations of the Australian Chureh Women and especially
the Working Committee members, on your recent appointment &s Vice=President
of the Congregational Union of Australia. We are delighted that you have
accepted the challenge and responsibility of such a& position and we would
assure you of our prayers anf good wishes during your term of office.

I have been instructed to ask if you would consider leading
the Bible Study sessions during the National Committee Meetings to be held in
Adelaide from Tuesday 12th = Friday 15th February, 1973. Programme plans ars
in the hands of the sub=-conmnittee and Deaconess liorris (Convenor) has sugseste
ed a tine limit of approximately three quarters of an hour. The time for the
sessions, also ideas as to format, structure etc. would be left to you to
deterninc, in consaltation with Deaconess Norris., At this stage of planiing
1t is envisaged that the Studies will be held on Wednesday and Thursday
mornings only. The theme chosen is "IHE KINGDOM IS YOURSY,

Should you aecept this invitation, it would be appreciated
if you could please contact Deaconess Norris at your convenience - thsnk you.
The address is c/= Presbyterian Church Office, Epworth Building, 33 Pirie St,
Adelaide. 5000

i dottrust thet I will have an opportunity of meeting you
at a later date.

With warm greetings and best wishes,
Yours sincerely,

Mn. D. Be Acklando
Secretary, iorking Comuitiee,

AeCotie



la Avenue Road,,
HIGHGATE, Sehe 5063,

21s.t June, 1973,

The Principal,

Pacific Theological College,
P.0. Box 388.

Suva, Fiji Islands.

Dear lr. Quigley,

During the Lational Committee Meeting of the Australian Church
Women held in February of this year, information relating to the Gilbert Island
Protestant Church application for a woman to study for the Diploma in Christian
nducation was presented and favoursbly received.

After disocussion, it was resolved that 50% of the World Commumity
Day Offering will be donated to the training of a woman student from the Gilbert
island at the Pacific Theological College. dorld Community Day is observed through-
out the States of Australia in October, so i will be &ble to advise ycu cf the
totul sometime in November.

I do apologise for the delay in notifying you of this decision,
but I do trust that the above information will be of assistance.

A special pamphlet is being prepared relating to this project
and will be included in all the orders of service distributed to the State
Units of Austriidian Church Women, Je are hopeful of a good response so that
it will be possible for a woman to receive training in this specifiec field.

With warm greetings and best wishes.
Yours sinecerely,
Mrs. D, E. Ackland,

Secretary, Yorking Committee
AeCoils



WORLD COMMUNITY DAY

YOUR OFFERING ASSISTS
Vocational Training

BANGLADESH

It is estimated that 400,000 women were left
widows by the fighting and the atrocities which
accompanied it. By custom, these women would
in most cases never marry again.

Centres have been opened where girls and women
could be trained in local handcrafts. Those trained
then go out to train others. Other girls are trained
in etarial work. The complete rebuilding of the
business structure of the country has created a
great demand for trained office workers.

The Director of the programme estimates that
from 20 to 30% of the women war victims have
been rehabilitated.

Half your gift this day will be sent through the World Christian Action Division
of the Australian Council of Churches to increase the number who can support
themselves with dignity.

THE PACIFIC

A young woman from the Gilbert Islands will be sent to the Pacific Theological
College in Suva, Fiji to attend a two-year course for the Diploma of Christian
Education. '

The student will be living at the new Y.W.C.A. Hostel.

The Church in the Gilberts is, along with the people, very poor. It is worth
noting that the people of the Gilbert Islands have contributed much to Australia’s
living standards through Ocean Island phosphate.

Th* assistance is a real investment in the future of the Church in the Pacific.
Han—your gift this day will help meet the costs involved for this student.




THE PACIFIC THEOLOGICAL COLLEGE
= T P.O. Box 388,

Suva, Fiji Islands

c é Telegrophic Address :
- THEOCOL

Alan Quigley (Principal)

Adriu Rogoimuri (Bursar]

John A. Garrett

Edwin E. Harvey

J. Leland Mebust

Lopeti Taufa

Timothy C. G. Thornton
Mrs. D.E. Ackland,
Secretary,
Working Committee of Australian Church Women,
la Avenue Road,
HIGHGATE. S.A. 5063,
AUSTRALIA,

6th June, 1973

Dear Mrs. Ackland,

Thank you very much for your letter of 21 June regarding
the decision of the National Committee Meeting of A.C.¥W. to give 50% of the
World Community Day offering for the training of a woman student from the
Gilbert Islands. This is a great pbtce of news, and will I know give such
pleasure to the Gilbertese Church as well. I have written to their General
Secretary, the Rev. Koae Taburimae, informing them of this.

This is a very gracious action on your part, and so encouraging for one
of the smaller Ghdrches of the Pacific. The Gilbert Islands is one of the
poorest gerritories of the Pacific in financial temms, and the economic outlook
is bleak, as Ocean Island phosphate is being worked out. The partnership of
the Australian Churches is very important at this time, and we thank you for

this action.

With every good wish,

Yours Zincerely,
'2 5

Alan Quigley
PRINCIPAL

AQ/ktq



Queensland @ongregational Vomen's Fellowship

22 Lupton 8t.,
Chermside, Qld., 4032,
July 29th, 1973,
Dear Mrs. Ackland,
The need of Kdlpana to study further afiéld than
was first indicated was discussed at our Q.C.W.F. Executive meet-
ing and we have recommended that individual Fellowships take this
matter up immediately. We know of one Fellowship which has already
responded most enthusiastically and I am sure financial help from
Queenshand will be forthcoming fairly quickly.
oo+ ... .We.feel it would possibly be = help to you to

fiéntion wHile writifig that the Winnifred Kiek Scholarship is our
project for the Q.C.W.F. for 1973, and a further donation to the
capital fund itself of more than one hundred dollars will be forth-
coming after our Women's Dgy in October.

Yours Zinwerely,

JV?M/LL@C ¢ a '//Szf/m)‘
S

ec. Q.C.W .



la Avenue Road.,
HIGHGATE, S.A. 5063,

25th October, 1973,

The Editor,

Southern Cross Newspaper,
222 Vietoria Sq,
ADELATDL,

Dear Sir,

I have been instructed to enquire if you would consider promoting, through
the next edition of the Southern Cross Newspaper, the following information for
A.CoVie relating to tie National Committec leeting to be held in Adelaide next year,

On Pebruary the 12th, 1974, Miss Jean Ckuse, a member of the
1ieSe¥s Council of Churches will be the guest speaker at the
Opening Public Cervice of the National Committee eeting of
A,C,W, The opening will take place in the Brougham Place
Congregational Church, orthnAdelaide at 2 pe.m, and the theme
is ®EED XKINGDO! IS YOURS", It is anticipated that the 1974
Winifred Kiek Scholar will be present at this service and will
be introduced to the gathering during the afterncon.

liiss Skuse will address an Open Public Heeting on Vednesday
evening the 13th at 7.30 pe.m. at Lincoln College, Ilfany women
were unable to hear Miss Skuse when she visited S.A, in lMay

of this year , so will not want to miss the opportunity to
hear her next year, These two meetings are open to all women
and secretaries are nsked to meke these dates known to their
women., Please keep these dates in mind and include them on
your syllabus for next year and plan to attend with your group,

thould you have any queries or require further particulars, it would be
appreciated if yourwould contact irs, P, Parkin, convenor, at 'phone 42,5160 -
thank you,

Yours sincerely,

¥rs, D, £, Ackland,
Secretary, Working Committee
ACoV,



la Avenue Roade,
HIGHGATE. Se.de 5063,

23rd, October, 1973.

The Bditor,

The Central Tines,
33 Pirie St.,
ADRLAIDI o

Dear !ir, Nancarrow,

Purther to our conversation of last Fniday, Irs, Parkin has
supplied the following for your information and for inclusion in the next edition
of the Central Times.

On Pebruary the 12th, 1974, liiss Jean Skuse, a member of the
NeSeWe State Council of Churches will be the guest speaker
at the Opening Public Service of the Netional Committee
veeting of Australian Church VWomen, in the Brougham Place
Congregational Church, North Adelaide, It is anticipated
that the 1974 Winifwed Kiek Scholar will be present at

this Sexvice Also.

Miss Skuse will address an Open Public Meeting on the Wednesday
evening, T¢30 pems at Lincoln College, !lany women were unable
4o heer Yiss Skuse when she visited South Australia in May of
this year, so will not want to miss the opportunity to hear
her next year, These two Public Meetings are open to all
women and secretaries are asked to make thse dates know to
their groups, Please keep these dates in mind and include

them on your syllabus for next year and plan to attend with

the women of your Church.

Should you require further particulars it would be appreciated
if your would contact Mrs., P, Parkin, tphone 42,5160, thank vou,

Yours sincerely,
lrse De B, Ackland,

secretary, Working Commitlee,
AJCole






la Avenue Road,.,
HIGIGATE. C.A. 5063,

25th October, 1973.

Dr. B, Bowering,
9 Hill it.,
BURNSID.

Dear Dr, Bowering,

I enm writing on behalf of the Working Committee of A,C,%, to enquire
i€ you would consider including the following information in the next issuve of your
monthly magazine or newsletter, You are no doubt aware that the Vorking Committee of
A,Celie has almost completed one year of its two year term of office and that the
National Committee Meeting will be held in idelaide next February, We are arxious for
all women's groups to be aware of this coming event and extend a warm invitztion to you
the members of the Nationel Council of Women and all your readers to attend the two
Public meetinss of the Conference, I trust thet the following will be of interest to
you and your members.,

ACo¥, was formed ten years ago and is the co-ordingating body of all
the State Units (see enclosed brochure) fThe two speciel days which A.C.7, promotes are
Fellowship Day snd World Community Day, held in July and October, A.C.W. is also respon-
sible for administ¥ating and promoting the Vinifred Kiek Scholarship which is awarded "
each year to a Christian woman to further her studies in Australia. (see enclosed brochure)

The NationalmCommittee Neeting of A,C.W, will be held in Adelaide

next February from the 12th to the 15th at Lincoln College, Brougham Place, Worth Adelaide,
The Opening Public Service will be held on Tuesday 12th February at 2 pem. in the Brougham
Place Congregational Church, It is anticipated that the 1974 Vinifred Kiek Scholar will
be present at this Service also, Niss Jean Skuse, a member of the N,S,¥, Council of
Churches will be the guest speaker at this Service and will lead the session on the
Viednesday evening at 7,30 p.m. The theme fortthe Conference is"THE KINGDO!M IS YOURS".
Many women were unable to hear Miss Skuse when she visited S5.A, in May of this year,

g0 will notmwant to miss her next year, All women ave cordially invited to attend these
two meetings and secretaries are asked to make these dates knowm to your groups and to
include them on your syllabus for 1974.

Trusting that you will give favouralle consideration to the above.
With greetings and best wishes.

Yours sincerely,
lI'rs. De Ee Ackland,

Secretary, VWorking Committee
AC W,



Page 6 N.C.W. NEWS December 1973
WHAT IS A.C.W.?

I was told: -
#T attended the A.C.W. World Community Day Service
last week. It was most movingly presented but sparsely
attended."

Perhaps we need to know more of this very active body
of Australinn Church Women (associated with the World
Council of Churches and in affiliation with N.C.W.)

The Secretary has supplied the following information.
_A.C.W. was formed 10 years ago and is a co-ordimating body
of all State Units, It promotes:

1. An annual Fellowship Day in July.
2. World Community Day in October and is responsible
for:- :

(1) The Winifred Kiek Scholarship which is
awarded each year to 2 woman from one of
the developing countries for supplemenbary
training in lcadership, IHMembers will
remember this year's scholar "Kalpana
Airan" who addressed Council.

(2) The Fellowship of the Least Coin which is
a fellowship of prayer and mutual concern
linking women of many countries especially
Asian.

The National Meetings of ACW will be held in Adelaide 12th
to 15th February 1974, There will be two public neet ings
in Brougham Place Congregational Church Tuesday 12th at

2 p.m. and Wednesday 13th at 7.30. The theme for the Con-
ference will be "The Kingdom is Yours." The speaker will
be Miss Jean Skuse., All women are cordially invited.



: [:‘J* WORLD CHRISTIAN ACTION
(> Formerly Inter-Church Aid

y 100 Flinders Street, Melbourne, 3000 Telegrams: “‘Ecumenical’’ Melbourne  Telephones 63 6813

Secretary: The Rev. Brian Walsh

November 2, 1973
Mrs. Joyce Smith
360 Marion Road
PLYMPTON 5038

Dear Mrs. Smith,

Re A.C.W. Annual Meeting Adelaide February

I have now received approval from our National Committee
(in early October) and from our Staff meeting (this last week) to visit
all the States before the end of February.

My visit to South Australia will go like this...
* T travel by car to Adelaide on Monday 1llth February.

* T can set up a display at Lincoln College for you on the Tuesday
morninge.

* I can present a programme for you in the evening.

* T can be available at other times during the Conference,
provided I know a day in advance, to screen other audio-visuals,
short 8-10 mins. features, if you would find that useful in other
sessions. This is what I do at staff conferences - every session
ends with an audio-visual.

* I stay in Adelaide until the following Tuesday.
All the equipment I will need, I will bring.
I am asking our South Australian Secretary to check for
me on such matters as likely place available for a display, and whether

the room in which I will be screening for you can be easily darkened.
Forewarned is forearmed.

Let me have any ideas your Committee might have about
what questions they would like answered. How long will the evening

session be? N
With kind regards. lg\ £YY

A Commission of the Victorian Council of Churches

In association with the Australian Councii of Churches which is affiliated with the World Council of Churches



d [:' WORLD CHRISTIAN ACTION
(> Formerly Inter-Church Aid

100 Flinders Street, Melbourne, 3000  Telegrams: “Ecumenical”’ Melbourne  Telephones 63 6813

Secretary: The Rev. Brian Walsh

November 2, 1973
Mrs. D.E. Ackland

Dear Mrs. Ackland,

Our National Director has received from Mr. Parker
of the Australian Council of Churches staff your queries re the
CHRISTMAS BOWL APPEAL,
Nr. Arblaster has asked me to reply to them.

I am happy to do this, and will. But I may be able
to be even more helpful to you if you were able to tell me what queries
lie behind the questions which were asked. Were the ladies wanting to
help promote the appeal or use our materials for another purpose, or what?

For now, to answer the questions you asked...

* THE CHRISTMAS BOWL APPEAL is the way in which the World Christian
Action Division of the Australian Council of Churches launches its
annual appeal for funds.

The appeal has been conducted in Australia since about 1948.
World Christian Action was formerly known in Australia as Inter-
Church Aid.

We operate as part of the programme of churches round the world
which is co-ordinated through the Commission on Inter-Church Aid,
Refugee and World Service of the World Council of Churches.

* World Christian Action in Australia raises most of its money
through the CHRISTMAS BOWL APPEAL. The other regular source
of funds is our FORCE TEN regular-giving scheme, which we

- operate now in partnership with Australian Catholic Relief.

* THE CHRISTMAS BOWL APPEAL is a national programme. Promotion
materials are prepared by the national office for use in all
states. Promotion materials are prepared for use by adults and
children. These are in the hands of State Secretaries by August.
Each State Secretary has his own schedule and method of distribution
of the materials.

* No order of service is prepared normally. A Ministers kit of

A Commission of the Victorian Council of Churches

In association with the Australian Council of Churches which is affiliated with the World Council of Churches



2/

promotion ideas, sermon illustrations, children's stories,
pulpit announcements, articles for church papers is prepared.

* These days, wé decide after the money has been raised

just what will be done with it. This is to work in with our W.C.C.
programme, to make sure that the money can be sent as soon as
Geneva approval for the project has been gained. There are, of
course, several projects which we know we will be supporting/

Within Australia, probably $50,000 will be spent in
refugee resettlement and migrant welfare.

About $20,000 will go to the Australian Volunteers
Abroad programme to help young Australians serve overseas.

At least $50,000 will go to the programme of
Asian Christian Service, working amongst refugees in Laos, Vietnam
and Cambodia.

These are just three I can think of.

* We know now the theme for our 1974 appeal, and by April
next year the final form of all the promotion materials associated
with it will be agreed upon.

Rev. Chris Mackaay of your State Council of Churches office
at 33 Pirie Street would be happy to give you a sample copy of all
the promotion materials we have provided this year.

I will be happy to answer any further questions you might
have, either this year or when I am attending the A.C.W. meetings
in Adelaide next February.

Being responsible this year for both our National promotion
and Victorian office operations, life is hectic for me. It also means
that I will be out of Victoria for about half of the time between now
and Christmas, visiting Queensland, N.S.W. and Tasmania. This means
that I might not be able to answer your letter immediately it arrives
at this office. I work on a plan of one week at home and one away.

With kind regards.
Yours s;ncerely,

|

—

(REV.) BRIAN WALSH Secretary for Promotion



’ E WORLD CHRISTIAN ACTION
() Formerly Inter-Church Aid

100 Flinders Street, Melbourne, 3000 Telegrams: “Ecumenical”” Melbourne  Telephones 63 6813

Secretary: The Rev. Brian Walsh

November 2, 1973

Mrs. Joyce Smith
360 Marion Road
PLYMPTON 5038

Dear Mrs. Smith,

Re World Community Day Project

Our National Director has been waiting for the new
1974 project list from Geneva, so he could provide the most up-to-date
information to go with our suggestions for Community Day offering project
in 1974,

= The list has not as yet arrived, but working from
other information available, he has asked me to make some suggestions.

I would suggest one of two projects with which I have
had a personal link. These are both on the W.C.C. listing, and churches
from all round the world are helping with them. They both need additional
money e

EITHER THAILAND LEPROSY PATIENTS
A resettlement programme for negative leprosy
patients who have been treated through the McKean
Rehabilitation Institute at Chiangmai in Northern
Thailand.
The request is for funds to buy land and provide
basic living and work facilities for 300 cured
leprosy patients, as part of a new rehabilitation
plan.
The project is described in more detail in the
enclosed FORCE TEN Action Sheet.
Several Australians work at McKean.
I have visited there. No shortage of information.

A Commission of the Victorian Council of Churches

In association with the Australian Council of Churches which is affiliated with the World Council of Churches



OR HONG KONG

2/
Kwun Tong Community Health Project.

The request is for funds for a health education
unit and three health centres.

The churches together in Hong Kong have erected

a new hospital for this industrial and housing
area, built on reclaimed land in the last ten years.
The hospital is interested in prevention s well

as cure,

The project intends to improve general health
standards for its 500,000 residents by developing
better health attitudes within the community.

When I was in Hong Kong in 1970, I interviewed
the planning officer, and brought back a tape in
which he explains there hopes. A transcript of
that interview is enclosed.

Since then, the hospital has been completed, and
work can start on the prevention side of the project.

No shortage of information.

The need for money is great in both instances, and we know
that the small amount of money X¥KXHI¥EA which might come in from the offering
can be used. The Hong Kong project still needs over $7,000. The Thai project

needs over $150,000,

I can talk about both projects and illustrate them.

(REV.)

With kind regardse.

Yours{sincerely,

BRIAN WALSH



la Avenue Road.,
HIGHGATZ. Sehe 5063,

17th ovember, 1973.

The Rev, lrian Walsh,
Seceetary,

World Christian Action,
IELBOURNE .

Dear Mr, Valsh,

Thank you for your letter in reply to my queries re the Christnas
Bowl apneal, this information will be dealt with at the next me ting of the lVorking
Committee of A,C.l, I a2lso have to hand your two letters of the 2nd Nov, re VWorld
Commumnity Day Projects and your informntion re the N,C,.ii, next Februaty,

T trust that you have heard from the Rev, lMcKaay re the difficulty of
any day time screening due to the height and number of windows. Ve appreciate your
held in this direction,

Qur sessions comuence at 11,30 a,m, on the Tuesday. Ve would like your
—display t» be at the entrance end of the large common room where we will be holding our
meetings, Thie will be the area where we have breaks for coffee etc, in between sessions
80 it will be readily accessible fo all,

The Tuesday evening session scheduled for you is from 7,30 = 9,30 pems
out of this we would like you to allot approximately 20 - 30 minutes (which can be
split into 3 sections or however you wish to fit in with your programme) for Zeports
on the Fellowship of the Least Coin and the Asian Church Women's Conference {the
Consultant is a teacher unable to atitend dey sessions) and for submissions from the
State Units for F,L.Ce, grants or special projects, To date I have received requests
for the following submission Reconstruction and Reconciliation in Indo-China and
a project in Lae, New Guinea for Y.W,C.A. Tostel for girls,

Thank you for the two projects and the accompanying information for
W.CoDe these recommendations will be included in our Torking DoduEsnss,

It would also be appreciated if you could inciude 'in your pla ming an
appropriate devotional period to conclude the session,

With best wishes and thanks,
Yours sincerely,

¥rs, Do Eo Ackland,
Secretary, VWorking Cormitte
AeCo¥e



5063,

17th Jonuary, 1974.
The Rev, Jrian lalsh,
Secretary,
World Christian Action,
MELBCURIT,

Dear lx, Yialsh,
Purther

to ry letter of the 17th loverber, 1973 re tiorld Cormmunity
Day project informotion for 'c‘m 440y s National Committee leetins, please find
enclosed copiss of Torbicinonts, /senda, Procedural /rran: zements and Project
Information,

Infortunstely, due to an oversisht on 2y me rt, T omitted a roquect
for a gr:ant r = the Tellowrhin of the Least Coin tunds fov 2 1vor woat, I haven't
the informrtion re same to hand, but I will give you a copy L.'Lr

Tra. Joy Ve "“’_tt‘-* has aaled
attend, as an obsexrver, the gion Tedneu
Jean Skuse and also 1

to

ou, on hexr ")ﬁ’;-m'!f.
Y > vhieh will be ler L85 1
,wion on ' uture Plans' on the ’ihursdzav afiming, oiter

Wei

norning ter, I am hondng to rost you a copy of the lorising Locwients vith in
the next weck,

Should you have any querles re !wh"‘vpsua‘y evenins gession it
would be cpprecisted if you could contact 1Zs. smith: at 300 iarion load.,
Tlynpton. S.Ae 5038 - thank you.

Tith kinhd romords.

Yours nincerely.

k! e llesAckland,
Seernto-y, Vorking comditiec

ACo¥e



~~

TOWN HALL

ADELAIDE

LADY MAYORESS'S ROOM
13th February, 1974.

Mrs. A. C. Smith,

President,

Australian Church Women Committee,
360 Marion Road,

NORTH PLYMPTON. 5037

Dear Mrs. Smith,

Thank you very much for invit-
ing me to the Service, yesterday.

I was so delighted to Jjoin with
the Church Women of South Australia in
this Opening Public Service and to meet
so many at Afternoon Tea afterwards.

I am enclosing a small donation
with my best wishes for the continuity
of the valuable work being accomplished
by the organisation.

Yours sincerely,

%\\C Ll NG (i fe AT

(Mrs.) Robert Clampett
Lady Mayoress

/

Kiplocd ehfre .

becupt pont 262274



